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Mister President and fellow Councilors,  

The Membership Affairs Committee (MAC) continues to focus on new efforts to recruit and retain members.  As of June 30, the ACS membership total was 158,869.  This number represented a net increase of 512 since May of this year.  The number of international members has grown this year by 312, to almost 25,000.   Perhaps the best news is that the number of current, unpaid members declined in June.  The number of Regular, full dues members who were unpaid in June 2014 was 13% lower than in June of last year.  

I am pleased to report that ACS members have a new, easier payment option for renewing their membership.  As of July first, automatic renewal became available so that you can enroll to have your credit card automatically charged for your renewal each year.  Forty-five days in advance of the automatic charge, a reminder will go to the member that the renewal charge will soon occur and for what amount.  Details will be included in the renewal notices for 2015, but without any promotion, more than 300 renewing members have already elected the option.

The committee received a full report on the results of the Market Data Collection Tests now underway.  Complete details will be provided to the Council in my written report for the Denver National Meeting Council agenda next spring.  In the meantime, MAC authorized staff to test discounted dues to international members based on a tiered categorization of the gross annual income in their country as published by the World Bank.  

In addition, the committee voted to extend its current test of an introductory membership offer to those who join the Society at non-ACS conferences and events to include the graduate students and potential Regular Members who attend ACS on Campus events worldwide each year.  ACS on Campus is very often hosted by local faculty members who can be powerful advocates for the ACS, and we want to support their efforts.  

MAC also voted to cosponsor with the Northeastern Local Section a symposium scheduled for the Boston National Meeting in August 2015 tentatively entitled “Younger Chemists Exchanging More Than Currency:  First – Euros and Dollars, Next – Rupees, Rands and Reais.”
Mister President and fellow Councilors, this concludes my report. 
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